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August 23, 2012

Dear Rotary Club Presidents, Assistant Governors, and District Leadership Team,
Strategic Planning continues to be a topic of great interest in District 6860.   With RI President Tanaka’s requirement to develop a Club Level Strategic Plan as a key element to earn the Presidential Citation for this Rotary year, your District Leadership Team has developed a District 6860 Strategic Plan to assist you in developing your Clubs Strategic Plan.  The updated three year plan when coupled with the Current Year District Goals and Awards and previously distributed planning guidance, should provide a solid basis for developing a Club Level Strategic Plan.      
We hope that you have taken advantage of the previously distributed Strategic Planning publications from Rotary International and that you have begun the process of developing or updating your Clubs Strategic Plan and Goals.   Assistance in this effort is available through your assigned Assistant Governor. 
As you read through the District Strategic Plan you will see there are several actions that will require teams of Rotarians to put into place.   These teams will be appointed by DGE Tom Greene and me in accordance with District priorities.  Also the plan provides for updates annually to reflect the priorities and goals of each successive District Governor. Thus the District Plan becomes a living Document, with changing priorities from year to year. Through these efforts, we are looking ahead to where the District and Clubs should be by Rotary Year 2015-16 which will ensure District 6860 is the Premier District in Rotary. 
Yours in Rotary Service,

Phil Williams

Dr. Phil Williams

District Governor 

(2001-2002) (2012-2013) 
